Minutes
CENTRAL SECTION MEETING 4/19/2017
Yesterday’s Restaurant
1.  Call to Order – 5:20 PM

President – Nicole Joy
2.   Roll Call Executive Committee:

Nicole Joy

President

_X _
present____  absent

Carrie-Anne Lyons
Vice President 
_X _
present____  absent

Emil Nemec

Treasurer 

_X _
present____  absent

Eric Reichert

Secretary        

_X _
present____  absent

Jim Lafferty

Past President

_ _
present__X__  absent

TRUSTEES
Jerry Harris
(Expires 5/2017)

____  
present_ X_   absent 

Mike Roy 
(Expires 5/2018)                     _ _  
present_X__   absent


Jill Plesnarski (Expires 5/2019)         

_X___  
present_ _   absent
3.  Pledge to the Flag:  
4.  Self Introductions:  
5.  Approval of Minutes -

Motion:  John Gardner

Second:  Jill Plesnarski
Comments & Corrections:  

Approved: YES
6. President's Report: Nicole Joy:
Welcome and Safety
· Welcome everyone! Quick safety moment, I attended Governor’s Awards Dinner for safety last night.  One take away I want to share is if you see something, say something.  In order to ensure you and your co-workers make it home every night, if you see something questionable, raise it and if someone raises safety concerns to you, then listen to them.  It is easy to become complacent, but a moment of complacency can impact you, your co-workers, and your families for the rest of your life.

Section Update

· We will not have a May meeting due to the conference.

· We are planning a tour of Readington-Lebanon Sewerage Authority with TCH’s on Friday, June 23rd.  This tour will be followed by a pig roast.  More details to follow.  I hope to see you there.

· The Central Section Golf Outing is scheduled for Friday, August 18, 2017 at Sawmill Golf Course in Easton, PA.  The cost is $100 per golfer and will include greens fees, breakfast, hotdogs at the turn, games and chances to win prizes.  Please come out for a fun day of Golf to support our Annual Scholar Awards fund.  Also, we are starting to ask for hole sponsorships, prize and beverage sponsorships.

· A $200 deposit was made to guarantee prime games for a New Jersey Devils Hockey Game in 2018.  The special activities committee is working on planning this activity and also another Somerset Patriots Game this summer.

State Update

· The John J. Lagrosa Conference is at Bally’s in Atlantic City for May 8th to 12th, 2017.  Conference flyers are out so make sure to sign up for sessions and your vendor booths.  Student day registration is also available online.  Also, the second annual “Escape the Effluent 5K” will be held on Tuesday May 9th.  Registration is available online. 

· I need two more bartenders for Wednesday night for the Central Section Hospitality Suite and one more judge for exhibits.  I believe this has to be completed by Tuesday, but have requested confirmation on that from Jack and Jim DeBlock.

· Reminder that the Annual Meeting of the Governing Council is this Friday, April 21st, from 9 am to 1 pm at the Sheraton in Eatontown.

· Autumn Technology Transfer Seminar will be September 11th through 14th at the Sheraton at Eatontown.

Other Section Events

The North Section Golf Outing will be held on June 16, 2017 at Wolf Hollow at Water Gap Country Club.
Special Presentation

Crapper presented by Jill Plesnarski to Rob Noel.
7. Vice President's Report: Carrie-Anne Lyons:
Attended the following meeting, events and tours for months of December - February:

March 6-9th, 2017 – NJWEA Technology Transfer Seminar – Old Bridge, NJ : Worked registration during the Tech Transfer week and moderated the Supervisory session on March 9th.  The week was well attended, we had an estimated 1,200 people attend, I will have better numbers when we have our Tech Transfer committee meeting.

March 4th, 2017, attended the North Section Frank S. Miller Dinner Dance & Awards Night at the Fiesta in Woodridge NJ.  It was a great evening, with good food, dancing and Irish entertainment.

April 8th, 2017, attended the South Section Ladies Night: at the Mansion in Vorhees NJ it was a fun evening of food and dancing and catching up with friends.

Upcoming Seminars/Activities: We have secured location and date for the Central Awards dinner for next year, January 13, 2018 at the Bridgewater Manor.  Pig Roast and Plant Tour at the Readington-Lebanon plant is scheduled for June 23, 2017.  The Golf committee has secured the Sawmill Golf Course in Easton PA for Friday, August 18th there will be breakfast, hot dogs at the turn and hot and cold buffet.  We will also have prizes and golf contests.

8. Treasurer's Report: Emil Nemec:  
Essentially we are in a good financial position. We plan to ask for a vote from the membership at the September meeting to move $10,000 from checking to a CD.  We are considering a 1-year CD.
Wells Fargo: $9,328.31
Checking: $28,250.84
Cash on Hand: $ 100.00 


Total: $37,679.15
Motion:  Roger Parkhurst

Second:  Carl Janson
Comments and Corrections:  Roger Parkhurst asked if we are or have we received membership monies from the stat association?  It was confirmed that we are receiving money from the State Association.
Approved: YES
9. NJWEA State Report:  
John Reardon – Reminded / Advised the membership of the upcoming Governing Council Meeting.
10.  Committee Reports:

Alan Friedrich - Good & Welfare – Not Present / No Report
Clark Wolverton – Membership (& Mailings) –  Not Present / No Report
Roseann Pettrow- Scholarship and Awards Dinner – Not Present
The Awards Dinner is scheduled for January 13th at the Bridgewater Manor and more details to follow in coming months.   Mark their calendars and come out and support the Central Section.  
Jen Loudon - Special Activities – Not Present
The main thing to report is that we have gotten on the reserve list for the Devils next season.  Also, I have a list of 5 potential dates from the Somerset Patriots for our Sideline BBQ this season.  I was trying to keep to about the same timing as we did last year and with the fireworks again; does anybody at the meeting have comments about any of the following dates:

Thurs 7/27

Fri 8/25

Thurs 8/31

There are a few more open dates in both June and July that are open but we’ll have less time to publicize.  If there are no comments from the group at the meeting, then I’ll send out an email to the S.A. Comm to get any feedback and pick a date.  Still looking to get another small social event (shooting lessons, wine tasting, paint night, etc) going in between our big sports nights, but need 1 or 2 people to help contact these businesses.  Once established, these events run themselves, just need to make initial contact. Email me if you’re interested!
Roger Parkhurst – Golf Outing 

Covered in the President’s report
Robert Noel - Education & Seminars Programs 
Has 2 speakers ready for meetings in the Fall and has a third speaker “On-Deck”
Jeff Williams – Manual of Practice – Not Present
Eric Reichert – Webmaster – No Report
Henry Penley - Membership roster –  No report / Not present
As always, the roster is available to current members via email.  Just contact Henry Penley
Robert Noel - Scholar Awards – 
Received a card from one of the Awardees thanking us for the Scholarship that they received.
Megan Livak Young Professionals – No Report / Not Present
10. New Business:  
11. Door Prizes:  Prizes donated by:    

· Lyons Environmental

· Rapid Pump & Meter

· Bendlin
12.  Next Meeting:  June 23, 2016 Readington-Lebanon Sewerage Authority
13.  Adjournment:

Motion:  John Gardner

Second:  Manuel Ponte

Time:  5:50 PM
Meeting Attendees: 
Derek Baquero, Jeff Cantwell, Pete Collins, Stephanie DeCotiis, Michael DePierro, Tony Domenick, Justin Gisonna, Jim Hampson, Chad Huskey, Bill King, Carl Janson, Richard Johnson, Gabe Lederman, Carrie-Anne Lyons, Tom Meholic, Emil Nemec, Adam Ostrosky, Roger Parkhurst, Jill Plesnarski, Manuel Ponte, John Reardon, Eric Reichert

Gregory Seaman, Alexander Sliwecki, Martin Striefler, Theresa Sudnik, Ken Taylor

Sara Urbanczyk, Kevin Whitney, John Gardner, Joe Macula, Tom Grenci, Rob Noel

